
provided by the WCCHD. A 
wonderful time was had by all 
present.

Looking at the summer 

By Pat Stephens
The Board of  Directors of  

the West Coke County Hospital 
District convened June 25, 
2024, in the Board Conference 
Room. President Beverly 
Burdett called the meeting to 
order at 9:45 am, declared a 
quorum was present, and Chris 
Martin gave the invocation. 
Board members present were 
Betty Lewis, Pat Stephens and 
Noel Tinkler.  Houston 
McGuire, Administrator, Roger 
Alexander, Janie Munoz, and 
Lyza Frasco, with Cross 
Healthcare Mgmt, were also 
present at the meeting. There 
were no visitors. 

The administrator gave the 
staffing update; currently fully 
staffed. Facility just completed a 
CNA class and will have 
another in July. 

The census stands at 33 as of  
the meeting date, with 2 
pending, and 4 inquiries. 

Accounts Receivable were 
reviewed. 

Financial statements were 
reviewed and accepted, pending 
corrections.

The Administrator gave his 
report, first giving the Board an 
update on QIPP/QUAPI, 
which is going extremely well.

The electrical work continues 
and arrangements are in the 
process to ship the new 
generator. 

There were no trust deeds 
needing action.

The work on the upgrades to 
the Coke Co. Food Pantry is 
progressing.

The Robert Lee Access Clinic 
is going extremely well and 
plans are being made to 
purchase a portable x-ray 
machine for use in the Clinic 
and Care Center.

There will be an upgrade to 
the a/c system in the front 
offices of  the Care Center.

Future agenda items were 
discussed and the next meeting 
will be July 30, 2024, at 9:30 
am. The public is invited and 
encouraged to attend. 

At noon the Board and guests 
enjoyed a delicious catered meal 
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 The Bronte 
Lady Longhorns (above 
photo) recently finished up 
their summer basketball 
season with a record of  8 - 1.  
The ladies put in a great deal 
of  time and hard work and 
are looking to the fall season.

 The Robert Lee 
High School cheerleaders 
(right photo) recently 
attended camp at Great 
Wolf  Lodge.  They received 
the following awards:  blue 
ribbon in Camp Routine, 
blue ribbon in Sideline/
Cheer, second place in Small 
Varsity and third place in 
overall Spirit Routine Small 
Varsity.  Great job ladies!


